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December 21, 2015

Dear Friends,

We are pleased to send you the enclosed Mount Pleasant Waterworks’ Calendar for 2016. The beauty
of our area is reflected from our citizens’ cameras. | am as impressed with the talent of our local
photographers, both amateur and professional, as much as, | remain in awe of the beauty of our area.

We would like to continue to increase our citizens’ involvement with our educational initiatives designed
to lead our future generations to preserve and protect our environment. Please pass along our desire
to have organizations, schools and associations in your community contact us if they would like to learn

more about water!

This calendar provides our customers with educational information. | hope each of you find it, not only

beautiful, but useful as well.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Sincerely,

MOUNT PLEASANT WATERWORKS

L

Clay Duffie
General Manager
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